LONDONDERRY TOWNSHIP (LDT)
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS’ (BOS I) MEETING MINUTES
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 09, 2021
IN PERSON MEETING
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CALL TO ORDER:  Supervisor Lou Simone was in attendance and Gene Wier was in attendance via telephone.  Richard Brown was absent.  Also in attendance were Treasurer Alison Emmons and Secretary Janice Hearne.   In the Township Municipal Building Lou Simone brought the BOS I Meeting to order at 7:30 PM.  
CONGRATULATIONS ON THE ELECTION:  Lou Simone extended congratulations to the three successful candidates on the November ballot:  Lou Simone, Board of Supervisors; Cindy Reyburn, Tax Collector; and Nancy Toner, Judge of Elections.  Well done.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Lt. Dan Steele, Station Commander, Avondale Barracks was recognized.  Lt. Steele began by saying he was a native of Coatsville and in March he came back to this area as Commander of the Avondale Barracks.  His office is responsible for seventeen (17) townships, full time.  From a crime perspective Londonderry is relatively quiet.  From January 1st until the present there have been 226 responses to incidents or inquiries.  Since there are very few crimes or serious crashes, Londonderry’s zone has one (1) trooper assigned.  Lt. Steele stressed LDT’s residents can help the police by alerting them to any issues in the Township by phone, email or in person.  At least one Township issue is with speeders.  He cautioned that without proper signage (speed limit signs every one half mile) the speed limit is 55 MPH.  Lou Simone indicated he would check Rt. 41 in particular (which is 45 MPH) to see that we comply with speed limit sign regulations.  With our roadways seeing increased volume, the ability to monitor and discourage speeding becomes more and more critical.  Lou Simone noted the Rt. 41 roundabout is slated to begin construction in late summer, 2022 with a completion date of 2023.  Lt. Steele responded he is in favor of roundabouts as a traffic calming device.  There may be some fender benders, but serious crashes are not the norm.  Currently there are no crime waves in Londonderry and the majority of calls deal with house alarms, patrol checks and deer on the roadways.  Lou Simone asked about the “See Officer” designation on the PSP monthly report.  Lt. Steele responded this likely indicated a civil matter – perhaps a domestic dispute.  Of the Townships in southern Chester County, East Nottingham is the most populated and has the most police activity.  Lou Simone thanked Lt. Steele for coming and welcomed him back to Chester County.
BOS II MINUTES FROM OCTOBER 25, 2021:  The DRAFT BOS II Minutes were emailed and reviewed by the BOS prior to the meeting.  As there were no additions, deletions or corrections Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the 
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Minutes from October 25, 2021 as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.
. 
TREASURER’S REPORT – OCTOBER, 2021:   Alison Emmons submitted the October Treasurer’s Report for review.  Mrs. Emmons noted payment of $5,000 from Mr. Houghton for previous engineering fees.  Lou Simone had previously reviewed and signed all checks.   Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the Treasurer’s Report as submitted.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.

ARMSTRONG GROUP – October 2020 – September 2021 Franchise Fee:  The franchise fee was received on November 1st and was roughly the same as last year.

NEW AUDITING FIRM FOR 2021 AUDIT:  Mrs. Emmons noted she has not heard back from the auditors she had contacted including the one recommended by PSATS.  Lou Simone volunteered to contact PSATS to follow up.
TOWNSHIP REPORTS:
A. ZONING OFFICER / BUILDING INSPECTOR REPORT – OCTOBER, 2021:   Bill Beers provided his report to the BOS for review.  Lou Simone read from the report:  There were five (5) Building Permits issued with no (0) permits pending.  One (1) exempt storm water permit was issued. Total permit fees collected were $2,014.50.  Five (5) Use and Occupancy (U&O) permits along with five (5) regular U&O’s and seven (7) various construction inspections were conducted.  Census Form C-404 and the Chester County Permit Summary Form were filed  
PEMA Portal Submission:   Mr. Beers and Tom Scott, Highland Supervisor and Road Master, completed the initial PEMA portal submission for Hurricane IDA for damage re-imbursement.  Mr. Beers collected copies of Londonderry invoices and labor hours to provide to Mr. Scott for the initial submission.   
Subdivision Access Issue:  Mr. Beers is working on a 2 acre subdivision (Londonderry land) access issue for the Runnymede Sanctuary and Highland Township.  Lou Simone explained to the audience there are funds available for damage done to the Fernwood Bridge from Hurricane IDA.  Highland Township has taken point on this remediation or possible replacement of the bridge with FEMA/PEMA.  It is possible the two Townships could be reimbursed 75% of the repair/replacement expenses from FEMA with the possibility of an additional 25% reimbursement from PEMA.  Londonderry and Highland will each provide 50% of the remaining expenses.   
B. ROADMASTER:   The paving project was completed on October 21st and 22nd.  The Fernwood Road remediation on the South Side has begun but been halted temporarily due to Covid impacting one or more workers.  The same is true of the Barnsgate Drive Improvements to Stormwater and the Baker Road Improvements to Clean out and Stone Shoulder.  Once the 
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work crew is recovered the work will commence.  Fernwood Bridge continues to be closed.

C. EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT (EM):  Nothing to Report
D. PLANNING COMMISSION (PC):  There was no PC Meeting in October  and no meeting will be held in November.  PC Members will be notified via email.  
E. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (OSC):  The OSC did not meet in October and may not meet in November.   Members will be notified.
F. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE (HC):  Diane Henryson, Chairwoman, explained that due to inclement weather the October HC meeting was cancelled.  There will be a meeting on Tuesday, November 23rd at 7:00 PM.
G. WEBSITE / FACEBOOK:   Gene Wier noted the website continues to be updated as necessary.
OLD BUSINESS:  
A. NEW GENERATOR:  The Kohler generator, electric hookup and propane tank have been installed.  Premier Power has submitted two (2) maintenance contract options for BOS consideration:  The Gold Annual Air Cooled Option cost is $495.00 per year while the Silver Semi-Annual Air Cooled Option cost is $625.00.  The BOS reasoned that as the actual use of the unit is expected to be minimal, the best option for Londonderry is the Gold Annual Service Agreement.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the GOLD Premier Generator Contract with an annual cost of $495.00.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor.  Lou Simone signed the contract.
B. MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING BETWEEN LONDONDERRY AND HIGHLAND TOWNSHIPS:  Alison Emmons and Lou Simone had both audited the FEMA Virtual Meeting on Hurricane IDA issues.  From that meeting, Mrs. Emmons found an online sample of a Memorandum of Understanding which could be modified for Londonderry and Highland Township use.  FEMA does NOT REQUIRE this document but it is highly encouraged that the Townships adopt this Memorandum.  The BOS were supplied with a copy for review and Lou Simone read the PURPOSE section aloud to the audience to familiarize them with the document.  The BOS agreed it would be a good idea to have this document in place should FEMA or PEMA require it in the future.  Therefore, Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING between Londonderry and Highland Townships for remediation of the Fernwood Bridge.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor.  Lou Simone signed and dated the document which will be forwarded to Highland Township for their approval and signature.
C. LONDONDERRY MUNICIPAL BUILDING RENOVATIONS:
1.  ARRO SURVEY AND QUOTE (Professional Services Agreement  1121-PC05):   Previously the ARRO Professional Services Agreement 
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had been emailed to the Board for review.  The quote for Task – Site 1 was $12,500.00 and Site 2 was $6,900.00.  The Total is $19,400.00.
2.  BERNARDON QUOTE:   This proposal for Professional Design Services had also been emailed to the Board for review.  Compensation Fees for Basic Services were the following:
i. Task 1 – Project Initiation


     $  4,250.00

ii. Task II – Programming


     $  6,000.00

iii. Task III – Conceptual Design

     $25,000.00

iv. Task IV – Cost Estimating


     $  5,000.00

v. Task V – Final Feasibility Study Report
     $  2,000.00
vi. TOTAL BASIC SERVICES

     $42,250.00
3.  TITLE SEARCH AUTHORIZATION:  In an email LDT Solicitor,

Stacey Fuller, requested BOS authorization to order a full Title Search
for all four (4) Londonderry Township properties.  Lou Simone had discussed this with the Township Solicitor.
Following discussion of the three items above, Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve the ARRO Professional Services Agreement ($19,400.00); the Bernardon Professional Design Services quote ($42,250.00) and authorize Stacey Fuller to order a Title Search for the four (4) Londonderry Township properties.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor.  Lou Simone signed the two (2) Agreements.

D. JENNERSVILLE HOSPITAL CLOSURE / WEST GROVE AMBULANCE EMS CONFERENCE:  Lou Simone explained there is nothing at this time which indicates anyone else will take over Jennersville Hospital once it closes.  It is hoped that this will change and perhaps Penn Medicine will take it over.  Currently SCCEMS uses the Hospital facilities to not only house their ambulances and vehicles, but has office space there as well as agreements for discounted drugs and medical supplies.  SCCEMS is working with Tower Health to attempt to stay in the Hospital building beyond the closing date of December 31, 2021, but so far there is no indication that this request will be granted.  Alison Emmons noted New London has a house with garage which has been offered to house two ambulances and provide office space.  One vehicle would need to be parked outside.  The closing of Jennersville Hospital presents a large number of challenges in terms of equipment, personnel, operating costs, as well as transport time and miles.  SCCEMS and West Grove Ambulance are considering the significance to the community and the patients they transport.  Patient transportation times will double, at least, 

as will the mileage and time out of service before another emergency response can be mounted.  Operating Costs will rise significantly as will the need for monetary assistance (contributions) from Townships.  
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West Grove has a new ambulance on order and had thought to trade in the old ambulance, but now they will keep the old one as a back up.  It is anticipated LDT will be required to supply additional funds, perhaps $6,000 to $6,300 more to West Grove Ambulance and to SCCEMS perhaps another $6,200 in addition to the $12,600 already budgeted (for a total of $18,800).
This topic will continue to be discussed as we approach the closing of Jennersville Hospital.

NEW BUSINESS:
A. HONEYCROFT – ESCROW RELEASES (4):
1. HONEYCROFT – PHASE I ESCROW RELEASE #19  The Township received Spence Andress’ letter dated 10-25-2021 recommending BOS approval of Release #19 for Phase I in the amount of $23,191.30 leaving a Letter Of Credit (LOC) balance of $0.00.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to accept Spence Andress’ recommendation to approve Releases #19 for Honeycroft Phase I escrow in the amount of $23,191.30 leaving a LOC balance of $0.00  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.  This project is now COMPLETE.
2. HONEYCROFT – PHASE II ESCROW RELEASE #15  The Township received Spence Andress’ letter dated 10-25-2021 recommending BOS approval of Release #15 for Phase II in the amount of $25,639.80 related to construction and $5,207.02 related to Contingency and Retainage for a total reduction of $30,576.82 leaving a Letter Of Credit (LOC) balance of $0.00.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to accept Spence Andress’ recommendation to approve Release #15 for Honeycroft Phase II escrow in the amount of $25,639.80 related to construction and $5,207.02 related to Contingency and Retainage for a total reduction of $30,576.82 leaving a Letter Of Credit (LOC) balance of $0.00.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.  This project is now COMPLETE.

3. HONEYCROFT – PHASE III ESCROW RELEASE #25  The Township received Spence Andress’ letter dated 10-28-2021 recommending BOS approval of Release #25 for Phase III in the amount of $30,649.75 related to construction and $13,590.15 related to Retainage for prior work completed.  The total recommended reduction is $44,239.90 leaving a Letter Of Credit (LOC) balance of $20,367.37.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to accept Spence Andress’ recommendation to approve Release #25 for Honeycroft Phase III escrow in the amount of $30,649.75 related to construction and $13,590.15 related to Retainage for prior work completed for a total reduction of $44,239.90 leaving a Letter Of Credit (LOC) 
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balance of $20,367.37.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.  
4. HONEYCROFT – PHASE IV ESCROW RELEASE #4  The Township received Spence Andress’ letter dated 10-29-2021 recommending BOS approval of Release #4 for Phase IV in the amount of $4,311.06 related to construction leaving a Letter Of Credit (LOC) balance of $230.196.93.  Lou Simone made a MOTION to accept Spence Andress’ recommendation to approve Release #4 for Honeycroft Phase IV escrow in the amount of $4,311.06 related to construction leaving a Letter Of Credit (LOC) balance of $230,196.93.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 for approval.  
B. 2022 LDT BUDGET REVIEW:  This Agenda item was tabled as the BOS prefer to have all three Supervisors in physical attendance.  This item will be discussed at the BOS II Meeting on Monday, November 22, 2021 at 7:30 PM.  
C. AMERICA 250PA (Semiquincentenial) VIRTUAL MEETING AND RESOLUTION:  Lou Simone attended this virtual meeting.  He explained that Governor Wolf and the PA General Assembly created the PA Commission for the US Semiquincentennial in 2018 to plan, encourage, develop, and coordinate the commemoration of the 250th anniversary of the US in 2026 and PA’s integral role in that event along with the impact of its people on the nation’s past, present and future.  It is hoped that all citizens of PA, from all 67 counties, will come together to better understand the origins and multiple perspectives of issues facing PA and the nation today.  Lou Simone read the Resolution aloud to the audience.  Following a short discussion Lou Simone made a MOTION to approve Resolution # 9 Supporting the Pennsylvania Commission for the United States Semiquincentennial.  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 to approve.  A copy will be sent to Governor Wolf’s office.  This document will be signed at the next BOS II Meeting on November 22, 2021.
D. PSATS BUSINESS MEETING:  In October Lou Simone attended the PSATS Business Meeting in Hershey, PA to consider and vote on officers, 76 Resolutions (some rolled over from last year during the Covid crisis) and other business items.  He highlighted some of the more interesting items brought before the members.  In particular Resolutions regarding Fire Companies and unfunded mandates.  
E. RIGHT-TO-KNOW MEETING:  Alison Emmons attended this meeting, but there were no major changes.  Of primary importance was the limitation of personal information in the form of addresses and phone numbers.  LDT has been consistently denying requests for this type information since 2007 and probably earlier.
F. WATER COOLER RETURN:  ReadyRefresh will no longer be supplying water in our area, therefore the water unit in the Meeting Room will be 
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removed by November 22nd.  The Township will purchase bottles of water in varying sizes for visitor and staff usage. 
G. JUNTEENTH HOLIDAY:  As there has been chatter regarding this newest holiday on the PSATS Discussion Group, the BOS discussed whether or not to observe this holiday by closing the office.  Following a short discussion Lou Simone made a MOTION to CLOSE the office in observance of Juneteenth (June 20, 2022).  Gene Wier seconded the motion and the vote was 2-0 in favor.
H. OFFICE CLOSED – Wednesday November 24th (JH Vacation Day):  The BOS agreed the office could be closed on November 24th. 
ADDITIONAL DISCUSSION:  Lou Simone referenced a copy of the West Grove EMS Impact Report.  A copy was given to Secretary Hearne with a request to Gene Wier to put it on Facebook. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS / CORRESPONDENCE: 
A. AQUA WASTEWATER / PUC RATE HIKE HEARING:  Public Input Hearing (Rep. Lawrence/Rep. Sappey) Wednesday, November 10, 2021 at 6:00 PM at Penn Township Building 
B. PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING:  Tuesday, November 16, 2021 at 7:30 PM.  CANCELLED
C. OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: Tuesday, November 17, 2021 at 5:30 PM.
D. BOS II MEETING:  Monday, November 22, 2021 at 7:30 PM.
E. HISTORICAL COMMITTEE:  Tuesday, November 23, 2021 at 7:00 PM. 
F. OFFICE CLOSED:  Wednesday, November 24, 2021.  
G. OFFICE CLOSED – THANKSGIVING HOLIDAY: Thursday, November 25, 2021.

H. BOS I MEETING:  Tuesday,  December 14, 2021 at 7:30 PM.  
PAY BILLS:   Bills were paid in the usual manner with checks signed by Lou Simone prior to the meeting.
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business before the Board a MOTION was made by Lou Simone and seconded by Gene Wier to adjourn the meeting at 8:29 PM.  The vote was 2-0 in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
Janice H. Hearne,
Administrative Secretary
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